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 Pool House Community Primary School
Kidsgrove, Tanterton, Ingol, Preston, PR2 7BX

Tel: 01772 732628    Fax: 01772734632

Email: head@poolhouse.lancs.sch.uk
Website: www.poolhouse.lancs.sch.uk
Head teacher: Mrs. Julie Cole BA (Hons) PGCE NPQH

                                                                                                                                                                     September 2021
Dear Parents

First of all welcome back to school after the summer break. It is lovely to see how well all the children have settled in after the holidays and it is great to have a little more normality in school. Along with all the other year groups our Reception children have settled into school for the first time exceptionally well and are a delight to have with us.
We have a number of events planned for the next term, some whole school and some individual classes and will keep you informed of these as they get nearer. One event which we are currently planning is to be able to take all of the children to The Grand Theatre in Blackpool, in December,  to see Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs and we are looking forward to being able to do this again this year. Information about things which will be happening in school will be sent by letter and also posted on the school website, the school App and the school Facebook page so please keep an eye on these for information.
As I am sure you are all aware through recent media coverage there is currently a shortage of delivery drivers and a shortage of some food stuffs which has impacted on our school meal service. The only way we can deal with this in the interim is to change our school meal menus in line with supplies available. From Monday of next week, 27th September, meal options will be limited to the following:
Option 1 – Soup

                   Sandwich or bread roll with filling of choice

                   Salad

                   Tortilla chips

                   Desert

Option 2 – Baked potato with filling of choice

                   Salad

                   Desert

On Fridays the choice will be Pizza or Baked potato.

We are hoping that normal supply and delivery will be resumed as soon as possible and we can return to the usual menus and choices. If you would prefer to send your child with a packed lunch until that time then please do not hesitate to do so. Breakfast Club will run as normal for the time being, Tuck will continue to be served during morning break and Key Stage 1 Children will still have fruit and milk in school as long as deliveries of these continue.

Once again we are looking to recruit members onto the Governing Body. We are looking for parents and other members of the community who would like to be involved in this side of school. Experience is not necessary and the commitment would be six meetings per year, held in school, usually around 4pm, lasting between one and two hours maximum. Community governors may be family members other than parents, local residents or anyone with an interest in how the school operates. Parent governors may be from any year group, with any background, again with an interest in how the school operates and also wanting to have an opportunity to have a say in how  things are done. Please get in touch with us by phone or email if this is something you would be interested in or would like to know more about.
Thank you again for your continued support, as always, it is very much appreciated.

Kind regards

Julie Cole
Headteacher
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